June 4th, 2018 Minutes 

Community Enrichment Of Klickitat/Skamania County 

Draft
Attending: Directors Jan Stewart, Barbara Sexton, Johanna Roe, Brian Wanless, Debbie Pyle, Darla Johnston, Bruce Bolme, Linda Williams, Karen Long

Guests: Cindy Bradley, Jake Anderson, Pam Hylton

Linda Williams called the meeting to order at 10 a.m.

Minutes: The minutes from April and May were approved unanimously following corrections made to the May minutes.

A thank-you card was received from the Stevenson DECA club regarding the recent donation CEKC made to help cover student travel expenses to a business competition.

Treasurer report:  Brian Wanless reported there was $47,269.12 in the CEKC account, but approximately $18,000 will be used for Lyle Activity Center repairs and upgrades, leaving $29,000 in CEKC’s account.  The report was accepted unanimously.

Linda reminded everyone of the Department of Commerce amended budget. She also requested that anyone attending outside meetings that support CEKC’s work to report them so she can provide them to DOC. She announced the WABC meeting will be in Yakima on September 27 and 28 and asked if any CEKC members would be interested in going. Johanna Roe said she would.  Kari Fagerness with the Skamania County EDC also indicated she would be attending.

Linda also noted there were a number of other events and activities that CEKC was helping to sponsor or be a part of: The Senior Resource Day in Klickitat, a Goldendale area small business emergency preparedness workshop, and the financial education classes Karen Long and the Mid-Columbia Housing Authority are offering. She also asked for suggestions for possible workshops, and it was suggested information from the Washington Gambling Commission on gambling, marijuana and alcohol at events and boardmanship training for community councils might be welcome.

Cindy Bradley with the Skamania County EDC gave an update on projects taking place in the county.  

· There will be a Pub Talk offered on June 26 at Elk Ridge Golf Course in Carson from 5:30 to 8 p.m. The Wind River Business Association will be in attendance. She asked if CEKC would be willing to provide a $100 donation to help pay the costs of room rental. It was agreed unanimously to provide the funds.

· The Stevenson-Carson School District is negotiating with Insitu regarding rental of the Wind River Education Center, the former middle school in Carson.

· The wastewater treatment issue and costs (due to breweries and distilleries discharges) may be reduced by being able to do pre-treatment.

· There is land opening up on the west end of Stevenson for development.

· A recent brownfield assessment found no issues with the former Hegewald Mill site, so no mitigation is needed.

Broadband availability:

Jake Anderson reported in Trout Lake Century Link is expanding services.  There is also a buildout planned for Goldendale. He will be attending grant training in South Bend.

Underwood Community:

Darla reported there was a workday on May 22 for the Community Center, with painting, clean-up and playground equipment repair.  A car show is planned for July 21.  The next Underwood Community Council meeting will be on June 27. She warned against email spammers.

Lyle Activity Center:

The locks are being changed.   At the Lyle Community Council David Sauter will be attending.  An upcoming issue is access to the sandbar.  Pioneer Days went well, even with an unexpected power outage.

Klickitat

Senior meals are going well, with more than 40 in attendance the last time.  The museum is open now on Sundays through the summer.

Senior Resource Day will be on September 20 from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m.  A senior meal will be served at noon.  Resources will include information on healthcare, transportation, discounts, legal needs, housing and more.  It was requested and approved that CEKC provide a $1,000 budget for the event out of the Senior Living account.

Washington Gorge Action Programs has a new site for the Goldendale food bank.  It will no longer be at the Lutheran Church.  It will be at the Programs for Peaceful Living building in downtown Goldendale.

Financial Education classes

One to two classes a month are being offered via the Mid-Columbia Housing Authority.  In The Dalles the last class had 6 attendees. Stevenson did not have any.  One incentive may be to have the PUD waive past due accounts upon completion of the financial education classes.

The meeting was declared adjourned at 11:17 a.m.

